
Deering Conservation Commission 
762 Deering Center Road 

Deering, New Hampshire 03244 
 

Minutes for 9 April 2019 Meeting 
 

Attendance. Gary Samuels, Jackie Sawyer, Dennis Sawyer, Tim Finn, Kay Hartnett, Mike Thomas, 
Rebecca Mitchell 

Also present: Glenn Clark, Al Maddox 

Call to order. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 by Gary Samuels 

Minutes. The minutes of the meeting of 11 March were accepted. 

Correspondence. Notice of a shoreline permit for tax map 235 lot 36 was received. 

Old Business.  

 Lake Hosts: Hannah Broas will continue as manager of Deering Lake Hosts Program for 
2019. She will receive a stipend for serving as manager. While she is engaged in school work 
during the summer, Lake resident Glenn Clark and con comm members will receive training and 
serve as needed.  
 

Roadside cleanup: Set for 4 May. Jon Stuart will coordinate with NH DOT. Samuels will 
 mail reminders and otherwise advertise the cleanup  
 
New Business. 

Nature walks. There was a discussion of how best to encourage getting young people into 
Deering’s conserved lands. Thoughts included approaching teachers at H/D schools and inviting 
the kids who will be supported to attend UNH Barry 4-H camp to participate in walks lead by 
commission members Mike Thomas and Gary Samuels. 

Conservation commission pamphlet. Mike Thomas and Kay Hartnett will design a 
pamphlet that will highlight Conservation Commission Activities and that will include a map of 
trails in Deering.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 by chairman Samuels. 
The next meeting will be held on May 13 at 6:30 in Town Hall. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Gary Samuels, chair and secretary 
Deering Conservation Commission 
 


